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Upcoming Events: 
 

Feb. 4,5,6 Kindergarten Registration  

 4 PAC Presentation – “Digital Child” 6:30 p.m. 

 4 Ready, Set, Learn Program @ Central Elem. 9:00 – 11:30 a.m. 

 6 Student Led Conferences – Early Dismissal @1:45 p.m. 

 10 B.C. Family Day Stat. Holiday – No School 

 12 Snack Day 2:45 p.m. 

 19 School Public Speaking Finals 9:15 a.m. – School Gym 

 21 District Pro-D Day (No School) 

 24 Recognition Assembly 9:15 a.m. 

 25 District Public Speaking Finals – At Birchland Elem. 

 26 Pink Shirt Day 

 26 Gr. 5 Parents Meeting at Citadel Middle School 7:00 p.m. 

 28 Movie Night 

 28 Hot Lunch Day 

 
 

Professional Development Day: 
There will be NO school on Friday, February 21st 
as this is a School Professional Development Day 
for all school staff members. 

 
 

PINK SHIRT DAY 

 “Bullying Stops Here 
Pink Shirt Day 2014” 
on February 26! 

 
 
 

Hazel Trembath Public Speaking: 
Our School Public Speaking Finals will  
be held on Wed., Feb. 19th at 9:15  
a.m. in our school gymnasium.   
Please come out and support our  
Grade 4 and 5 students who are  
presenting their speeches. 

 
STUDENT LED CONFERENCES: 
On Thursday, February 6th we will hold Student Led 
Conferences at Hazel Trembath.  On this day, all 
students will be dismissed at 1:45 p.m. 
 
Every child at Hazel Trembath will 
be involved in a conference.  
Teachers and students prepare 
for the event together, setting the 
agenda, preparing and 
practicing.  Conferences are 
intended to highlight student learning, the 
successes and the struggles the student has 
experienced.  The conference usually lasts about 
20 to 30 minutes.  Usually, four or five students 
have conferences at the same time.  Teachers do 
not directly participate in the conference; however, 
they are present in the classroom and may be 
included in the conference at certain points.  This is 
not a time to conference with the teacher; it is your 
child’s time to shine for you. Please be sure to write 
this date on your calendar and participate, as this 
event is a very rewarding one in your child’s 
learning journey.  

 



School Assemblies/Presentations: 
Please be aware that parents/guardians are 
welcome to attend all of our Assemblies and also 
any special presentations that may occur at Hazel 
Trembath.  We will hold monthly assemblies and we 
hope you will join us!  Our next school wide 
Recognition Assembly will occur on Monday, 
February 24th at 9:15 a.m.  Several students will be 
recognized from each class for their efforts to date.  
We will also have a performance by Ms. Kask’s 
class.  Watch the newsletters for other special 
presentations, the next one being “Axis Theatre” 
held on Wednesday, March 12th at 1:15 p.m. 
 

Dress Warm!! 
With the winter weather upon us, 
please ensure that your child 
comes to school dressed 

appropriately for the weather.  
Unless it is raining very hard, 

students will go outside at recess 
and lunch and must have warm clothing (i.e. warm 
jacket, toque or hat, mittens, scarf, etc.). It would be 
very useful for all students to have a change of 
clothes at school.  The playground gets very wet 
and slippery and we often have students who get 
wet and muddy. 
 
CLOSURES DUE TO INCLEMENT WEATHER: 

 
Occasionally it is necessary 
for the School District to close 
schools due to inclement 
weather (usually long-term 
power outages or snow). 
In the case of extreme 
weather conditions such as 

ice, wind and/or excessive snowfall, the 
Superintendent of Schools has authority on behalf of 
the Board, to temporarily close a school. 
As a general expectation, parents should assume 
that schools are open.  If parents believe the local 
conditions are unsafe, they should keep their child at 
home or arrange his/her early dismissal.  If schools 
are to be closed before morning classes begin, an 
announcement will be made on local radio stations 
CKNW (980), CKWX (1130) and CBC (690) by 7:30 
am if possible. 
 
 

Photos: 
The photographer will be here on 
Thursday, April 10th for Individual, 
Class and Group Photos.  Class photos 
are provided free of charge to all students.  
There will be order forms available if you would like 
to order copies of team and group photos. 

 
 
Student Absences: 
For the safety of all students we request that you 
call the school before 8:50 a.m. and either relay 
the information to Mrs. Bolzan or leave a 
message on the answering machine with any 
student absences, whether it be for the entire 
day, half a day or to report that the student will be 
late.  Please remind your child that they are to 
check in at the office when they arrive late.  If a 
student is marked absent, it is our procedure to 
call the parent at home first, then at work and 
then to call the emergency contact to ensure the 
safety of the student.  This is a necessary, but 
very time consuming process, so your help in this 
matter is very much appreciated. 
 

 

SCHOOL DAILY SCHEDULE 

 
8:25 a.m. Supervision begins on the school    
grounds 
 
8:40 a.m. School Bell - Students enter 
school 
 
8:45 a.m. Classes Begin 

 
10:15 a.m.  Recess Break 
 
10:35 a.m.  Recess ends - Classes resume 
 
12:05 noon  Lunch Break 
 
12:55 p.m.  School Bell – Students enter school 
 
12:55 p.m.  Classes Resume 
 
2:45 p.m. Students dismissed 

 
If your child will be absent or late, would you 
please notify the office by 8:50 a.m. 
Phone (604-941-0517) 
Students arriving late MUST report to the office 
prior to going to class. 
 

 
Hazelwood Early Learning 
We have a new Daycare and an Out of School Care 
Program located in our school.  The Out of School 
Care program will start Feb. 15th, 2014. 
For more information please go to:  
www.hazelwoodearlylearning.com 
 
Or contact them at hazelwoodinfo@shaw.ca 
 
 

http://www.hazelwoodearlylearning.com/
mailto:hazelwoodinfo@shaw.ca


Kindergarten Registration 
 

 
February 4th, 5th & 6th, 2014 

 
If your child turns five before 
December 31, 2014, he/she is 
eligible for Kindergarten in 
September 2014. 

You may defer your child’s enrolment until 
September, 2015. 
 
When Should I Register My Child?  
Kindergarten registration for all programs 
(except Montessori, Bilingual Mandarin, 
Reggio and French Immersion) within School 
District No. 43 (Coquitlam) will be held on 
February 4, 5, 6 in all Elementary Schools. 
Registration for Early French Immersion 
will be done online from January 16-23, 
2014.  See website: 
http://www.sd43.bc.ca/Schools/Registratio
n/Pages/default.aspx for more details. 
 
Should I Bring Anything for Registration? 
Please bring along proof of citizenship for 
parent and child (i.e. birth certificate, PR Card, 
Passport, Canadian Citizenship Card) 
 
Also Proof of Residency in B.C. (one of): 
Rental Contract, Property Purchase 
Agreement, Income Tax Statement or 
Property Tax Statement. 
And (two of) the following:  Utility Bill, BC 
Drivers License, BC Vehicle Registration, 
Canadian Bank or Credit Card Statement, BC 
ID 
 
Proof of Guardianship:  please refer to 
“funding Eligibility Checklist” on the District 
website or contact your neighbourhood 
school. 
 
Information regarding Kindergarten and parent 
meetings should be available at every school 
at the time of registration. 
 
Can I use my childcare facility address to 
determine my child’s school attendance 
area? 
According to the School Act, enrolment can 
only be based on the home address.   

All students must be registered for 
Kindergarten at their catchment area 
school on February 4, 5 or 6.  To determine 
your catchment school, access the School 
Locator on the District website.  If parents 
wish their child to attend an out of catchment 
school, they will be provided the opportunity to 
apply for a cross catchment transfer, 
beginning on February 7, 2014 with the 
deadline of February 19, 2014.  For more 
information please see SD43 website. 
If enrolment projections show that space is 
available, cross-catchment transfer 
applications will be accepted in accordance 
with the following priorities: (i) catchment area 
child; (ii) non-catchment area child; and (iii) 
non-school district child. 
Please note that siblings of students in 
attendance at a school are considered as a 
catchment area child at that school. 
 
NON-RESIDENTS:  Please contact the 
International Education Department @ 604-
936-5769 or visit at 1100 Winslow Ave., 
Coquitlam. Bring along proof of citizenship for 
parent and student, proof of residency and 
proof of guardianship (if applicable). 
 

 

Which school should I register at? 
For registration at any grade level you will need 
to contact your catchment school.  To determine 
the school designated for your catchment area, 
please access our School Locator tool on the 
SD43 website; simply type in your street name 
and follow the instructions.  Registrations 
beyond September may result in your child not 
getting into their catchment school as classes 
may be full.  Early registration is highly 
recommended. 
 
 
In accordance with the School Act Section 82, 
Ministry of Education funding policy, and school 
district AP’s 300 and 302, a student is eligible for a 
provincially funded education if parent(s) or legal 
guardian*(s) meet residency requirements.  
Students who are ordinarily resident in BC and 
whose parent or legal guardian* is ordinarily resident 
in BC and who are enrolled in a program in School 
District No. 43 (Coquitlam) are eligible for Ministry 
funding.  
 
 

http://www.sd43.bc.ca/Schools/Registration/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.sd43.bc.ca/Schools/Registration/Pages/default.aspx
http://schoollocator.baragar.com/bc43/search.cfm


Hot Lunch Days: 
P.A.C. Hot Lunch Days: 
The P.A.C. Hot Lunch Committee will once again 
be providing monthly lunches for your child.  Please 
watch for order forms coming home. 
Lunch Lady Program: 
We are again providing the service of The Lunch 
Lady Program and these lunches are provided 
every Thursday to students who have ordered. 
HOT LUNCH DAYS:  District Lunch Program: 
School District No. 43 offers the services of the 
District’s elementary school meals program to our 
students.  Nutritious lunches, prepared at the 
Centennial teaching kitchen, under the direction of 
the teaching chef are delivered to our school each 
day.  Due to both time constraints and supplier 
limitations, the program cannot guarantee 
peanut free lunches and is not able to 
accommodate other possible student allergies.  
Order forms will be sent home on a monthly 
basis.  If you have any questions regarding the 
lunch program and support, please contact Mr. 
Gordon at 604-941-0517 

 
Traffic & Parking At Hazel Trembath: 
Thank you to parents for respecting the 
no stopping area in front of the 
school.  The front of the school 
drop off is only for those 
individuals who have specific 
physical needs.  The expectation 
is that all families drop off children at 
the upper parking lots and continue down the stairs 
to the school.  As the weather changes we ask for 
your extra care and vigilance when you are dropping 
your children off.  Cars entering the upper parking 
lot are asked to take a large sweep to the right as 
they are entering and stay tight to the right when 
exiting the parking lot.  On high volume days it is 
imperative that parents proceed with extra caution.  
Please review safety expectations with your children 
if they are walking to school as well.  The care for 
our children is a collective responsibility. 
 
Traffic Safety: 
The safety of our children is a top 
priority. 
With the winter season upon us 
and the weather being rainy and 
dismal, visibility may be poor on 
the roads.  We would like to 
remind drivers that we have 
many children that walk to school on a daily basis 
using the crosswalks to get to school.  Please take 
time to SLOW DOWN IN SCHOOL ZONES AND 
STOP AT CROSSWALKS to allow children to arrive 
at school safely. 

DROP OFF REQUEST – Early Morning 
Teachers are extremely busy in the morning 
preparing and planning for the day’s lesson.  
Prior to 8:25 a.m., we cannot provide adequate 
supervision of our students on the playground.  
School doors do not open for students until 8:40 
a.m., however, we will have some supervision 
after 8:25 in designated areas.  Parents are 
encouraged to supervise their children until the 
8:40 bell and to help establish socially 
responsible expectations when waiting to come 
in to school each day and after school before 
going home.  As a community we are all 
responsible for the well being of our children. 
 
 
School Recycling Program 
We would like to request that all Hazel Trembath 
students place their plastic drink bottles, aluminum 
cans, drink boxes and containers in our school 
recycling bins after they have rinsed them 
in the classroom sink. It helps our 
recycling crew do their job and the 
money we raise from recycling goes 
right back into materials and 
activities for our children! 
 
 
Please note that students at our school, follow the 
exact same recycling procedures that they learn at 
home.  We aim for zero garbage and are involved in 
the City of Port Coquitlam recycling program, using 
the Green Waste Bins and the Blue Recycling Bins 
that are picked up by the City of Poco.  Students 
learn what items go in each bin and learn why it is 
important for us to recycle.  We are working together 
to create a “Green” school and learning to take care 
of our environment.  
For more information on Port 
Coquitlam recycling, please 
go to: 
www.portcoquitlam.ca/green 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.portcoquitlam.ca/green


 
 
 
School Goals: 2013 - 2014 
We continue to move forward in our goal areas of 
Writing and Social Responsibility, and we 
appreciate the support of our parent community 
as we work toward our goals.  Please feel free to 
inquire on the progress and status of our goals 
and other school wide initiatives throughout the 
year.  The staff at Hazel Trembath are planning 
and implementing initiatives for us to improve in 
our goal areas and we look forward to the 
rewards that will come as a result of our students’ 
learning. 
 

Literacy Goal: Improve students’ Writing skills 
Our objective is to improve students’ skills in each 
step of the Writing process.  After completing our 
school-wide write in the Spring of 2013, teachers 
participated in collaboration sessions to assess 
student achievement and to discuss the results.  
It was decided that based on this over-all data, 
and the data represented at classroom, school 
and provincial levels, that a focus on each step of 
the writing process would address our goal of 
improving students' skills in writing. 
 

Other school wide goal areas and initiatives: 
As a community, Hazel Trembath promotes 
Social Responsibility as a school wide goal and 
over the past few years has focused specifically 
on “solving problems in peaceful ways.  Students 
will continue to use the “Three Steps” Program to 
make clear “I” statements to whoever is causing 
problems and will notify that person, that if they 
choose to continue with the problem behavior, 
adult intervention will be sought out.  The idea 
behind these strategies is to give students the 
skills to advocate for themselves and to build their 
problem solving capacity. 
 

We will also continue to concentrate on “Taking 
Care of the Environment”.  We will work 
together to create a “Green” school and establish 
excellence in education around environmental 
issues and concerns.  We look forward to the 
growth of our school through the support of 
parents, volunteers, staff and students and thank 
you in advance for building a truly great learning 
community.  Our school focus is to be socially 
and environmentally responsible.  It is our 
responsibility to ensure a safe and happy learning 

environment for all students.  To help achieve 
this, it is expected that students keep their hands 
and feet to themselves and that they include 
others while playing outside at recess and 
lunchtime.  When students are having problems, 
they are expected to solve problems in peaceful 
ways.   
One of the strategies we will be teaching students 
to solve problems peacefully is the use of The 
Three Steps.  This problem solving process is 
outlined as follows: 

 
The Three Steps: Explicit Feedback  
The Three Steps will help students to solve 
problems in peaceful ways.  It is based on a clear 
and straightforward process whereby students 
take the: 
First Step by giving feedback to other students 
who are treating them in a way that they want 
stopped.  If the unwanted behaviour continues, 
students go to the: 
Second Step and inform the other student that if 
they don’t stop, it will be their responsibility to 
report them.  The: 
Third Step is when a student reports the problem 
to an adult.   
All students and staff members are being trained 
in the use of the Three Steps and we will continue 
our work with students to help them solve 
problems peacefully.   
 
 
When students act out inappropriately and treat 
one another in unacceptable and hurtful ways, the 
Principal will be involved.  Mr. Gordon will work 
with students who make unwise choices through a 
process called Behavior Support.  This process 
involves helping students to reflect on their own 
unacceptable behaviour and having them think of 
more appropriate ways of treating one another.  
Behaviour Support is a positive and dignified way 
to help students learn from their mistakes and to 
take responsibility for their actions.  Part of this 
process is for the Principal to inform parents in the 
event that their child has been involved in a 
conflict and to let them know how the situation was 
handled at school.  We will continue to teach all 
students this strategy of solving problems in 
peaceful ways and look forward to continued 
improvement in socially responsible behavior at 
school. 
 
We will continue to focus on our environmental 
responsibilities by participating in a number of 
school-wide and classroom-based initiatives. 
 

 



If you would like to volunteer in your child’s classroom, accompany your child’s class on a field trip 
or drive on a field trip, please remember that you MUST have completed all the necessary 
documentation. 
We MUST have a Criminal Record Check, a Volunteer Form and if you are driving, a Drivers 
Abstract and a Driver Volunteer Form. 
ALSO, we MUST have a completed School Policy and Permission Form for every student in 
the school.  This form must be completed every school year.  If you have not completed this 
form for your child, please do so immediately. 
 
The following forms can be completed online at: 

www.sd43.bc.ca/hazeltrembath 
     Click on Parents, and then Forms  
 
School Policy & 
Permission 
Form 

Read the various policies and guidelines in this online form and 
discuss them with your child as you complete it.  This form is 
required for each and every student each school year.  
 

Medical Alert 
Form 

Complete this online form ONLY if your child suffers from a medical 
condition the school must be aware of.  If you complete this form 
online, you will have to print it out and deliver it to the school office.  
Needs to be completed annually. 
 

Volunteer Form Complete this online form if you think you may be volunteering at 
our school (e.g. school field trips or events). This form is required 
every 5 years for all parent volunteers**. 
 

Volunteer Driver 
Form 

Complete this online form if you think you may be driving for school 
field trips or events.  This form is required each school year for all 
parent drivers**. 

 
Once you have completed the forms click on the Green submit button at the bottom of each 
form. Repeat as necessary.  If you have trouble with any of the online forms, please contact 
the office at 604-941-0517. 
The following is a list of the divisions, grade level and teacher names: 

Div. Grade Teacher’s Name 

1 4/5 Ms. Jaibat 

2 4/5 Mr. Gabiniewicz 

3 3 Ms. Jianfar 

4 2/3 Mrs. Hamilton 

5 1/2 Ms. Martindale/Ms. Hethey 

6 1/2 Ms. Smith/Ms. Laurie 

7 K Mrs. Kask 

**Please note that in order to volunteer, you must also submit a copy of a Criminal Record 
Check (every 5 years).  If you are applying for a Criminal Record Check, please stop by the 
school office to pick up an application form and covering letter from the Principal.  An ICBC 
driver’s abstract is required every school year for volunteer drivers. 

 
DRIVER’S ABSTRACT – How to get one:  You can obtain a printed copy of your driver’s abstract 
free of charge by attending an ICBC point of service and presenting your driver’s license or by 
telephoning 1-800-950-1498 (ICBC Customer Service). The document will then be faxed within minutes, 
or mailed to you. For your convenience, you are welcome to have ICBC fax your driver’s abstract to our 
school at 604-941-937-8016. 
 
CRIMINAL RECORD CHECK – How to get one:  Complete the “Consent for Disclosure of Criminal 
Record Information” form. Take this form, the Volunteer Letter from the Principal, and picture I.D. to the 
Coquitlam RCMP detachment at 2986 Guildford Way corner of Pinetree Way (604-945-1550).  You may 
receive the criminal record check on the spot or within a day or two.  

http://www.sd43.bc.ca/hazeltrembath


Health News 

Bullying (Ages 4-11) (extract from www.healtycanadians.gc.ca )  

When the cycle starts:  The cycle of bullying often begins between the ages of four and 11 when 

children are forming their own social identities at school and through other activities.  No matter when it 

starts, it's important to remember that bullying is not a normal part of growing up.  It needs to be dealt 

with directly by adults who are willing to recognize there is a problem and take whatever steps must be 

taken to stop it.  The different kinds of bullying are:  

Physical 

Hitting 

Kicking 

Punching 

Pushing/Shoving 

Stealing 

 

Social 

Gossiping 

Rumours 

Ignoring 

Not including someone in group activities 

Verbal 
 

Insults 
 

Name-calling 
 

Threats 

Comments about how someone looks or talks 

Comments about someone's ethnicity (culture, colour, religion) 
 

Results 

 Can hurt a child's body, damage belongings (clothes, toys, etc) or make a child feel badly about 

himself or herself. 

 Can make a child feel badly about himself or herself. 

 Can make a child feel alone and not part of the group. 

How to help 

If a child comes to you for help with a bullying situation, he or she may need reassurance as well as practical 

advice. Use your judgment about the circumstances and get as many details as you can. Here are some things 
you can say: 

 If the child is being bullied: 

- "Stay calm, try to show you won't get upset. Anger can make things worse."  

- "As soon as you get bullied, find an adult you trust and tell the adult what happened. It is your right to 

be safe."  

- "If you are afraid to tell an adult, ask a friend to go with you."  

- "Stay close to friends or children you know will stick up for you."  

- "Stay away from places you know bullying happens."  
- "If bullying continues, walk away and join other children or ask someone for help."  

If the child sees someone else being bullied  

- "Speak out, you can help by telling the bully to stop - nobody deserves to be bullied."  

- "If you are afraid to speak out alone, ask a friend or many friends to do it with you."  

- "Comfort the person who was hurt, tell them they don't deserve what happened."  

- "If you are afraid or telling them doesn't work, find an adult you trust to help you."  

- "Help children who are bullied. Invite them to participate in your school activities - this will help them not 

feel like they are alone."  

 Assurances you can give children:  

- "Despite how it seems, it is not a hopeless situation. Something will be done to stop the bullying, I will 

help you."  

- "There is always someone who you can talk to about bullying, whether it's me or another adult/teacher at 

school."  

- "Remember, if you walk away and get help, you are part of the solution. If you stay and watch, you are 
part of the problem."  

http://www.healtycanadians.gc.ca/


HAZEL TREMBATH ELEMENTARY SCHOOL CALENDAR 2013– 2014 
 

February 4,5,6 Kindergarten Registration  

 4 PAC Presentation – “Digital Child” 6:30 p.m. 

 4 Ready, Set, Learn Program @ Central Elem. 9:00 – 11:30 a.m. 

 6 Student Led Conferences – Early Dismissal @1:45 p.m. 

 10 B.C. Family Day Stat. Holiday – No School 

 12 Snack Day 2:45 p.m. 

 19 School Public Speaking Finals 9:15 a.m. – School Gym 

 21 District Pro-D Day (No School) 

 24 Recognition Assembly 9:15 a.m. 

 25 Pink Shirt Day 

 25 District Public Speaking Finals – Birchland 

 26 Gr. 5 Parents Meeting at Citadel Middle School 7:00 p.m. 

 28 Movie Night 

 28 Hot Lunch Day 

March 4 PAC Meeting 6:30 p.m. 

 7 Second Formal Report goes home 

 11 School Reading Link Challenge 1:00 p.m. 

 12 Fizzical Fizzicks Presentation 1:15 p.m. 

 13 Early Dismissal @1:45 p.m. - Parent/Teacher Interviews 

 14 Hot Lunch Day 

 14 Last Day of classes before Spring Break 

 17 - 28 Spring Break (March 17 – March  28) 

 31 School re-opens after Spring Break 

April 7 District Reading Link Challenge 1:00 p.m. 

 9 Snack Day 

 10 Individual/Class/Group/Team Photos 

 11 District Pro-D Day (No School) 

 16 Como Lake Relays 

 18 Good Friday Statutory Holiday (No School) 

 21 Easter Monday Statutory Holiday (No School) 

 22 Earth Day – School Grounds Cleanup 

 24 Litterless Lunch 

 25 Hot Lunch Day 

 26 School Garage Sale 

 28 Recognition Assembly 9:15 a.m. 

May 6 PAC Meeting & Elections 6:30 p.m. 

 8 Emergency Release 

 14 Snack Day 

 19 Victoria Day (No School) 

   20 District Track & Field Meet 

   26 Recognition Assembly 9:15 a.m. 

   28 Welcome To Kindergarten Program 10:30 – Noon 

   30 Hot Lunch Day 

June 2 School Pro. D. Day (No School) 

 5 Parent Tea 

 6 Fun Fair 

 10 PAC Meeting 6:30 p.m. 

 13 Hot Lunch Day 

 20 Grade 5 ‘s to Playland 

 23 Grade 6 for a Morning – Citadel Middle School 

 24 Year-End Final Assembly 

 24 Snack Day 

 25 Grade 5 Leaving Ceremony 1:00 p.m. 

 26 Last Day of School for Students- Final Formal Report goes home 



COMMUNITY NEWS  

 
"School District 43 is currently facilitating a community engagement process for 
the Learning, Land and Neighbourhoods initiative.  The number of students 
enrolling in the school district is growing -- in the next decade there will be 5,000 
more students. New schools will need to be built and others refurbished or 
enhanced to meet growing demand. In addition, building on the work done last 
year, the board is reviewing district properties to ensure we are getting the best 
value for students today and in the future. The school district has launched a 

community engagement process to help identify solutions and inform the board's actions and 
decisions. 
We invite you to visit our Learning, Land and Neighbourhoods section of the District website here.”  
 
Heather Escaravage, Communications & Social Media Assistant 
District Office 
Direct Line: 604-937-6774 
Cell: 604-354-2780 
Find us on Facebook: http://www.facebook.com/sd43bc 
Follow us on Twitter @sd43bc  
 
Have you signed up for our Learning, Land and Neighbourhood Community Dialogues? 
Learn more at www.sd43.bc.ca/landmngmt  
 
________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
 

 

http://www.sd43.bc.ca/landmngmt/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.facebook.com/sd43bc
http://twitter.com/sd43bc
http://www.sd43.bc.ca/landmngmt


COMMUNICATE 

BETTER WITH YOUR 

CHILDREN 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

(for parents of 
children aged 5 to 11 years old) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

This term ONE parenting 
class is being offered starting the end 

of January. 
 Please register ASAP. 

 

Systematic Training For Effective Parenting 
 

7 week program begins on Tuesday, January 
28th 

and ends Tuesday, March 11th at 
Alderson Elementary:  

Time: 7-9 PM. 
Book Cost $20.00 (payable first class) 

 
 

Facilitated by: Marna Omichinski / Youth 
Worker 

 
         To Register: Email: momichinski@sd43.bc.ca 
 
                                   Phone: 604-313-8902 
 
 

RAISE 
SOCIALLY 

RESPONSIBLE 

CHILDREN 

mailto:momichinski@sd43.bc.ca


 
 

Port Coquitlam Minor Lacrosse 
Presents....... 

 
Welcome to Fun Lacrosse - bring lots of friends and smiles! Come out and try a new sport, make 

new friends and have fun!  
  

Fun Lacrosse is an introductory program aimed at 5 to 8 year old players to come out an 
experience the game at no cost. Sticks and balls are supplied by the association.   

Players must bring their own helmets and gloves. 

Location:    Hyde Creek Gym  - 

Dates/times:  February 7, 14 and 28, 2014 - 5:45 to 7:00 PM 

CAUTION: Lacrosse is an addictive sport and children often badger parents to immediately sign up to 

experience the best sport in the world.                     

  

Come Experience “The fastest game on two feet” 
  

For more information contact: tykes@pocominorlacrosse.com 

 
 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
 

How to Get Better Grades in School! 
 

You can make this your child’s best year ever in school.  Instructor, Terry Small’s student success 
system shows your kids how to take charge of their time and succeed.  Parents and students attend 
this seminar together to learn proven strategies and study secrets.  Guaranteed: better grades, self-
confidence, more free time, and fun learning. 
 
Date:    Tuesday, Feb. 25th, 2014 
Time:  7:00 - 8:30 p.m. 
Where:  Montgomery Education Centre 
Price:  $45.00 for the whole family 
 
To register:  Coquitlam Continuing Education at 604-936-4261 
For more information:  www.terrysmall.com 
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KidSport Tri-Cities Spring Used Equipment Sale  
 
KidSport Tri-Cities is holding their much anticipated Annual Spring Used Sporting Goods Sale,  
 
Presented by Westminster Savings:  
Saturday, March 8th, from 10am until 1pm  
Riverside Secondary School,  
2215 Reeve Street, Port Coquitlam  
 
Admission is by donation or item for the Food Bank  
 
If you or your family is in to sports, we will save you money!  A huge variety of High Quality used 
sporting goods at incredible prices.  Everything from bikes and hockey gear to fitness equipment 
and wetsuits and everything in between.  You can outfit a child for hockey (including skates and a 
helmet) for $100.  Lacrosse (including a stick and helmet) for $90.  Plus, there’s no tax.  Please note 
that we only accept cash.  All proceeds go to subsidize registration fees for kids from lower income 
families. YOU DON’T WANT TO MISS THIS SALE!  
 
To make this event a huge success KidSport needs equipment! Families are encouraged to 
donate and drop off their used sporting goods of any kind from February 26 - March 7 at the 
following locations:  
Port Coquitlam Rec Centre  
Port Moody Rec Centre  
Poirier Sport and Leisure Complex  
Riverside Secondary  
Thriftopolis - D-2579 Lougheed Hwy, Port Coquitlam  
 
If you have used equipment taking up space in your garage or basement, this is a great opportunity 
to free up some space, donate the equipment (including bikes) and make a great contribution to our 
community. Please remember to also come by the sale for some amazing deals  
 
FOR MORE INFORMATION, CONTACT:  
Chris Wilson, KidSport Tri-Cities  
Phone: 604-341-0241  
Email: cwilson630@gmail.com 
www.kidsporttricities.ca 
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